Girdwood Public Safety Advisory Committee

December 4, 2017 
 Minutes Final

7:08 PM Call to order, Michelle Weston, Chair
Quorum confirmed
Agenda Approved for December 4, 2017 meeting
Minutes Approved from the November 6, 2017 Meeting

Announcements:

PSAC will elect 2018 chair at their January meeting.  
   
Public Safety Reports:
WPD Update Kyle Kelley provided update on behalf of Chief Schofield.
Chief has been catching up on duties, he’s on crutches and WPD has been quite busy in recent weeks.  
WPD is hiring another officer, which will bring them up to full staff.  

Whittier town office, which includes new Police office Certificate of Occupancy is moving along. 
Date of completion should be soon, once complete, the new phone lines will be installed and Girdwood local number established.  Main reason for this slow process is that Whittier decided to do all aspects of facility at once, instead of phasing the work.  Chief invited PSAC to come to offices once they open.

Statistics completed and provided for May.  Stats have been pending as there have been higher priority issues: vehicle theft, Whittier school lockdown, court case.

Mike Opalka asks if alarms are reoccurring in the same locations, indicating faulty alarm systems.  If so, PSAC would like to know so that they can address this with owners and resolve bad alarm systems.

Relationship is improving with APD and WPD with some cooperation on specific cases.

Statistics YTD remain pending.  Committee expresses that using data is key to successful budgeting and they are eager to have the data to use in their analysis of the WPD contract. The current system is not within the PSAC control, however WPD could delegate that responsibility to someone else in the organization to be up-to-date in providing necessary information. Statistics back up the contract and are needed in order to complete the report to the GBOS in future negotiations.

Motion:
PSAC moves to require that WPD provide statistics for the months of August, September, October, and November by the January 8, 2018 PSAC meeting.  December 2017 statistics are due prior to the January 22, 2018 GBOS meeting.

Motion by Mandy Hawes, 2nd by Raleigh Hill
Motion Carries 4-0

Mandy Hawes mentions that there has been an increase in vehicle thefts and break-ins recently. One vehicle stolen at town square parking, one taken from the Tesoro, and 6 break-ins at the resort’s parking areas.  Group discusses the need to publicize that people should lock vehicles, remove keys and keep assets safe on the Girdwood Facebook page, contact Glacier City Gazette for article, PSA on radio.
Michelle Weston states that Anchorage Search Team (a team that specializes in urban search methods) now is accessed through the Alaska State Troopers, instead of APD, who they operated under in the past.

GVFD stats and activities YTD and for the month (Chief Banning)
Rock slides on highway related to heavy rain.

Thanksgiving dinner was well attended with over 600 plates served.
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Experiencing increased call volume based on icy roads.

372 calls YTD. Chief supplied breakdown of calls and their comparative costs.
Recruiting new members, pending finalization of process.


GBOS Public Safety Supervisor report (Sam Daniel)

Substation in Girdwood is being used almost daily for a couple of hours per day.
Mike Edgington and Sam are working a letter to be sent to DOT Commissioner, State legislators, and Governor regarding the swoops on the Alyeska Highway Pedestrian Safety Corridor.  Currently they are investigating the engineering design standards. Winter use is more hazardous with ice and lack of visual cues of where the road and path meet.
Kyle states that there’s an increased cost in maintenance due to DOT road clearing throwing snow and material from road  on the path, which was not an issue with a more separated design.

WPD Service Feedback

Mandy Hawes states that it took 1.5 hours for WPD to respond to unattended death at the resort.  Response time should have been quicker.

Old Business:

1) Review progress researching Girdwood policing options to present to GBOS in January 2018:
Whittier Police Contract status
No new information.  
Chief Schofield has indicated that police services are within budget in Whittier.


Girdwood Police Department 
Draft Budget research provided by Mandy Hawes
Approximately $1M, plus capital acquisition expenses (vehicles, property, equipment)

6 personnel (5 officers, 1 admin).  Salary approx. $55-$60,000 per year.

Number of vehicles unknown @ $75,000 each

PERS and Health Insurance are not included

IT and Legal expenses TBA. This is new territory for Girdwood and MOA and how it would work for a police department is unknown.  Unknown if this could be set up similarly to GFD as a non-profit.  

PSAC asks Sam Daniel to ask about what the MOA thinks about Girdwood Police service at the next MOA/GBOS Quarterly meeting.

Revenue sources for other communities’ service include taxes that Girdwood cannot collect.  Possible argument that bed tax could be shifted for this type of service.


General Task list (Michelle Weston & Mike Opalka) 

APD Service
Possible rural model that includes highway enforcement.
Group decides to hold a work session January 3 at 7PM to continue discussion of policing concepts.

Michelle Weston has provided draft recommendation for committee to provide to GBOS.
2) Discuss holding Alert, Lockdown, Inform, Counter, Evacuate (ALICE) information session/drill and other disaster response training.  Currently only Girdwood School has done this type of training.
Michelle has researched various options for training on ALICE. Awareness training for Girdwood Fire and Police could be either paid or volunteer.  Some options are:

There is a cooperative training available in state, which we could send fire & police to attend.
There’s a volunteer trainer who could come to Girdwood.

Paid trainers could be hired to provide training here.

Community awareness training, maybe through FVCS.

Bleeding control kits have become standard in Lower 48, usually placed by AED in public buildings.

Likely that there are grants to fund purchase of these kits ($800 each).
Training could be offered to other communities as well – Hope, Portage, Turnagain Arm, Whittier, Moose Pass, etc.

Group discusses adding this to a work plan for 2018.

3) Girdwood Auto/Turnagain Towing presentation requesting PSAC recommendation for GBOS Resolution of Support for $4500 fee waiver for a temporary conditional use permit for a towing and impound business at the Girdwood Industrial Park (Tileigh Love and Brian Holliman, presenting).

Group is working on scheduling a pre-planning meeting through HLB. They’ll be back looking for support in January.  Turnagain Towing has taken over management of Greatland Towing in Anchorage, but they still want to have an impound lot in Girdwood.
New business
4) Discussion of Election of PSAC Chair 
Michelle states that she could continue to serve, but it would be good to have someone else take it on as well.

5) Schedule another Coffee with Cops
Maybe in spring, no plan yet.
Invite WPD to community events, such as Thanksgiving, holiday events, school events, etc.
Public Comment:

Persons offering public comment must state their full name and address.  Public Comment is limited to three (3) minutes per person and must be on subjects not listed on the agenda.
None
Other Business (Roundtable Comments from the Board):
Michelle mentions she recently attended training and learned about telemetry bracelets that can be used for people with Alzheimer’s disease or autism.  Bracelets are available through non-profit group.

Adjourn 8:20PM
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